The May monthly meeting was called to order by Ted Bruemmer at 8:30 p.m. The flag pledge was said. All members were present. Also present were William Scepaniak, Dale Lange, and Leo Gerads. The April monthly meeting minutes were read. Fred Holthaus made a motion to accept the minutes with one correction; that Vernon Willenbring seconded the withdrawn motion concerning blading at the 4-7-09 meeting. Vernon Willenbring seconded. All in favor, motion carried.

The Board of Review and Equalization minutes were read. Vernon Willenbring made a motion to accept the minutes, Fred Holthaus seconded. All in favor, motion carried.

RE: Blading – Discussion was held concerning billing. Roads to be dustcoated will be bladed the day before dustcoating.

RE: Gravel Ouotes – Gravel Ouotes were opened at 9:05 p.m. There were three quotes:

Terres Construction \$7.45 per c/vd

Lange Trenching Inc \$9.45 per c/yd (small amounts at \$11.00 per c/yd)

Wm. D. Scepaniak Inc \$6.10 per c/yd for class 5 gravel, \$6.55 per c/yd for class 5 base Discussion was held. Vernon Willenbring made a motion to hire Scepaniak, Inc. Fred Holthaus seconded. All in favor, motion carried.

RE: Crackfilling – Ted Bruemmer stated that he notified Brian Brix to do it within two weeks. Brix needed to order the material. A possible extension might be needed. Ted Bruemmer will contact him.

RE: Dustcoating - Fred Holthaus stated that dustcoating is planned for May 19, 2009. He had a few private parties request dustcoating.

RE: 320th St – Discussion was held concerning the ditch slope and culvert. These will be checked into.

RE: Richmond Fire Department Meeting – The letter from Attorney Gilchrist to the fire department was reviewed. Discussion was held. The fire department meeting will be May 14, 2009. The supervisors plan on attending.

RE: 260th Street West – Vernon Willenbring reported that he had been asked by Keith Schaefer and Virgil Kalthoff about possible overweight permits for them because of road restrictions. Discussion was held. Supervisors stated that they were not in favor of such permits because then others may want permits also. Another factor would be the cost of road repair because of the overweight vehicles. Munson Township is also a concern as this is a town line road.

The following warrants were examined, verified and ordered paid:

5596	Lange Trenching	blading	\$ 1421.49
5597	Stearns Cty Pub.	newspaper ads	47.50
5598	Stearns Cty Auditor	address labels	13.23
5599	Walter Graham	election judge	70.00
5600	Stearns Electric	monthly bill-electric	52.46
5601	Elmer Schleper	election judge	70.00
5602	Judy Bruemmer	election judge	70.00
5603	Sunny Brook Ent.	grade roads	1610.00
		Total	\$ 3354.68
		Year-to-Date Total	\$ 55,063.29

At 9:45 p.m. Fred Holthaus made a motion to extend the meeting to May 14, 2009 for the Richmond Fire Department Meeting, Vernon Willenbring seconded. All in favor, motion carried.